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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Congratulations to our graduating class of Year 

12 students who this week went through the 

time honoured rituals of celebrating the 

successful completion of 13 years of schooling. 

As relieving Principal I am proud of how the 

students have participated in the various 

activities this week and demonstrated their 

transition from teenagers to young adults. I 

would also like to congratulate Mrs Erin 

Lawson as the Year 12 Advisor on her 

leadership and commitment to this group of 

students over many years. Her time and effort 

with these students has resulted in many 

students being successfully supported and 

nurtured through their journey at High School. 

The next few weeks for these students are very 

important in the lead up to their HSC 

examinations. Year 12 students need to be 

ensuring they are actively completing past HSC 

examination papers and revising their class 

notes and summaries. The school has also 

organised access to on-line revision software 

for many subjects called EDROLO. Students 

were provided access details to EDROLO last 

week and feedback from those that have 

already used it is very positive.  

www.Edrolo.com.au/northlakes 

HSC teachers will be available in Week 1 Term 

4 for students to come in and revise work with. 

 

World Teachersô Day is on October 5th during 

the school holidays. Our school has two staff 

that are being recognised by the Department of 

Education for their contribution to education as 

part of this day. Congratulations to Mrs Anna 

Howard and Mrs Fiona Houston on being 

recognised.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the end of this term we say farewell to Mr 

David Winter who has received a transfer to 

Hunter Sports High School for the start of Term 

4. Mr Winter has been part of the Northlakes 

High school community since 2008 in the role 

of HT Administration. He has been dedicated 

and committed administrator and TAS teacher 

throughout this time. Mr Winter has made many 

friends during his time at Northlakes High and 

he will be missed. We wish him well in his new 

appointment which is much closer to home for 

him.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Howard and Mrs Houston 

Mr Winter at his farewell 

mailto:northlake-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.edrolo.com.au/northlakes


  

 

We are also farewelling Mrs McEvoy who has 

been working with us this year as an 

instructional leader supporting 

literacy/numeracy outcomes with identified 

students particular Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander students. Mrs McEvoy has been 

responsible for the very successful Year 7 and 

8 spelling lists and spelling bee competition 

and we thank her for all her efforts in making 

change and supporting students in improving 

their literacy and numeracy skills. Mrs McEvoy 

is returning to Wyong High School for Term 4.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to students in Banyandah who 

won the Term 3 House Reward Excursion prize 

of Ten Pin Bowling and Laser Tag at 

Charlestown. Term 3 was extremely 

competitive between the houses for the 

pointscore with just over 120,000 positive 

points awarded to students by earning 

Gotchas, Classroom Commendations, 

Principalôs Awards and participating in extra-

curricular activities. This is the largest amount 

of points earnt in a term since we introduced 

the house system. It is pleasing to see the 

house system growing in strength with more 

and more students participating in gaining 

rewards through the demonstration of positive 

behaviours. 

The majority of Year 10 students have 

completed their work experience activities over 

the past couple of weeks. A big thank you to 

Ms Lois Hewett who has managed all student 

insurance paperwork, negotiations with 

employers and trouble shoot any issues that 

arose as part of this activity. With her support 

110 students completed work experience in the 

local community and enhanced their 

employability skills and experience. I would like 

to thank the local employers who agreed to 

host students from the school and that they 

shared an opportunity to teach students work 

skills and routines. At least 5 of our students 

have gained part-time employment out of this 

experience. 

Year 7-10 students recently participated in 

seminars with Senior Constable Kim Smith who 

is our School Police Liaison Officer. These 

talks targeted the crimes of graffiti and shop 

stealing. These were highly relevant to the 

students so that they understand the impact 

and costs to the community of these crimes. 

Tuggerah Lakes Local Area Command are 

hoping that students in the local area do not 

participate in these activities, especially given 

school holidays are approaching.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to Ms Hewett and Mr Spinelli 

for their efforts with the Career Accelerated 

Pathways Program (CAPP) who graduated this 

week. We held small ceremony for the leaving 

students to celebrate and recognise their 

achievement within this course.  

 

Spelling Bee 

Snr. Cons. Kim Smith speaking to students 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During this term the students have been 

actively constructing a yarning circle within our 

bush tucker garden. The end result is fantastic 

and will be very much used by students 

participating in Dance, Didge and other 

culturally significant activities. Well done.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally I would like to wish all staff and students 

a safe holiday. I look forward to seeing the 

school community re-gather after the holiday 

break and to hear the various stories of 

adventures and activities that occur during the 

break (except Year 12 who should be 

completing HSC past papers, using EDROLO 

and revising their class notes!!!) 

 

Yours in public education, 

Warren Welham 

Relieving Principal 

 

 

SCIENCE REPORT 

As we approach the end of another term I 

would like to thank most students for their effort 

in Science throughout Term 3. 

I would like to take this opportunity to 

congratulate all the Year 12 Science students 

who are approaching the end of High School. I 

remind students that their teachers will be 

available in the period leading up to each 

Science exam if students have any questions 

at all or need help revising. I strongly suggest 

that students have a look at the Edrolo website 

which can be accessed at the following 

www.Edrolo.com.au/northlakes 

This looks like a great resource that students 

may find useful leading up to their exam. I also 

wish all students the best in their exams. 

I would like to thank all the Science staff for 

their hard work at the senior science 

programming day we held at Northlakes High 

School. Many science teachers from other High 

Schoolôs on the coast attended and it was 

fantastic to see teachers working 

collaboratively in the formation of quality 

programs and assessment for the new senior 

syllabi being introduced in 2018. 

Meanwhile down on the farm, Mr Pankhurst 

has two new heiferôs that he is hoping to calf. 

Again I would like to thank Mr Pankhurst and 

Ms Pidgeon for the great opportunities they are 

providing students in Agriculture and Marine 

Studies. The STEM students have been 

looking at electronics this term and have had a 

go at programming circuit boards to simulate 

traffic lights in class. 

Next term is going to be another busy one as 

we finalise our assessment in Years 7 through 

to 10 while Year 11 students commence their 

final year of study. I hope everyone enjoys their 

break and comes back ready for a busy final 

term. 

 

Geoff Fleming 

Head Teacher Science 

Yarning Circle built by CAPP students 

CAPP Graduates 

http://www.edrolo.com.au/northlakes


  

 

PDHPE REPORT 

Term 3 has been a busy term for the PE faculty 

with a variety of sporting teams and 

competitions being run.  

Congratulations to our departing Year 12 

PDHPE, CAFS and SLR students, we wish you 

well in your HSC exams and in all future 

endeavours. 

A big thankyou to Mr Mansfield for doing a 

great job as acting Head Teacher throughout 

the term. 

As the weather is warming up the PE faculty 

would like to remind students to come prepared 

to practical lessons with appropriate uniform 

and sun protection. Students should bring 

water bottles, hats and sunscreen in 

preparation for lessons during Term 4.  

 

Sarah Bergan  

Head Teacher PDHPE 

 

CAPA REPORT 

Two students Libby Everley and Taylah Beach 

from our school have attended the Opening of 

Operation Art at The Armory Gallery in 

Homebush Bay. Their works and Jana 

Jangasôs were on display along with numerous 

entries from across the state. This is the largest 

and most extensive exhibition program for 

Public school students from Kindergarten to 

Year 10 and we are very proud to be part of it. 

The Stage Five Photographic excursion to 

Brooklyn on the Hawkesbury River was a big 

success, with students enjoying the day. I have 

included images taken on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There will be an End of Term Concert on 

Friday, with Music students from Years 9 and 

11 performing for the rest of the school. 

Year 11 student Molly Knight has started her 

own photographic company and was featured 

in the Dungog Chronicle earlier this year, we 

wish her all the best in this new endeavour. 

Finally Mrs Harridge has started her maternity 

leave and is expecting her first child in October, 

the entire staff at Northlakes High School 

wishes her and her family all the best for the 

future. 

Year 11 Visual Arts students have just 

completed a unit called Found Objects, which 

focused on Printmaking as their third and final 

expressive form for the Year 11 program. 

Included are some examples of Drypoints and 

Collographs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 and 8 Visual Arts students have just 

completed works based on Animals and the 

Urban Landscape. Jennie Cruseôs work 

explores perspective with a corner of the 

Artroom drawing, while Jeremy Hendersonôs 

paintings investigated paintings from John 

Percival ñBoy with Catò and Franz Marcôs 

ñYellow Cow.ò These works clearly 

demonstrates the talent of students and the 

comprehensive nature of the Visual Arts 

programs at Northlakes High School. 

 

 

 

 
Photos by Annahlee Lambert 

Found Objects 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Les Brimbecom 

Head Teacher CAPAL 

 

LANGUAGES REPORT 

This month sees the end of classroom lessons 

for the Year 12 Japanese class. These 

students have already sat their external oral 

exam and have spent the last weeks of term 

preparing for the final HSC exam. Year 12 

students sat their trial exam in the middle of the 

term and are now aware of how challenging the 

HSC exam will be. It is important to spend time 

reviewing past HSC exams on the NESA site in 

preparation for October. Continuers and 

Beginners students have shown a good deal of 

commitment to their language learning in class 

and I will miss them when term four comes 

around and they are at home studying. I wish 

them well with all of their exams.  

Year 7 students have completed a unit on 

School in Japan. They can talk about their 

subjects and created a timetable in Japanese. 

We also covered the vocabulary necessary to 

ask about the items in the classroom and in 

each student's pencil case. We have had some 

fun playing ñSensei Saysò, a game that involves 

students listening to the teacherôs instructions 

in Japanese and doing the appropriate action. 

In the past week we have learnt how to tell the 

time using phrases for on the hour, half past 

and a.m./p.m.  Our next topic is Sport which will 

include looking at traditional and modern sports 

in Japan.  

I would like to point out to students and 

parents/carers that regular revision of new 

vocabulary and grammar is essential in 

language learning. It would be ideal if students 

take their books home at least once a week for 

this purpose.  

Fiona Davis 

Language Teacher 

 

SUPPORT UNIT REPORT 

Itôs been a busy term in the Support Unit with 

lots of activities happening. We are lucky 

enough to have Makenzy Perkins join our 

faculty as a new teacher and is currently 

teaching all classes, relieving the main 

teachers on each class. We would also like to 

welcome Mr Goodlet who will be teaching on 

the IOJ class with Ms Milne & Mrs Bannister 

while he completes his internship from the 

University of Newcastle.  

At the beginning of next term Mr Goodenough 

will be relieving as Deputy Principal. During this 

time Ms Parkes will be relieving Head Teacher 

in the Support Unit.  

Recently students and staff from the Support 

Unit had another successful day at the IOTAS 

Athletics Carnival at Glendale, competing in the 

100m, 200m and 400m age races. We were 

greeted with plenty of sunshine, enthusiasm 

and students from support units from across 

the Central Coast, Newcastle and the Hunter 

Regions.  As usual our students were great 

competitors and representatives for our school. 

Year 7 & 8 Visual Arts work 



  

 

Thank you to those parents who came along 

and supported our students. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Brown, Mr Quodling, Mrs Perkins & Mrs 

Jackson took a group of students to Maitland 

Gaol where they were entertained by a former 

guard who retold the history of past guests. 

Students asked many questions and were very 

interested in the day, coming back with lots of 

their own stories.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the first time the Support Unit staff and 

students have been undertaking the Archibull 

Cow, taking over from Mrs Dowe. Itôs been a 

big learning experience about our allocated 

industry; egg and poultry allowing for lots of 

cross-curriculum learning. Students have been 

involved with the design of the cow, blog site, 

info graphic and HSIE program, Paddock to 

Plate. We would like to thank Mr Winter for all 

his hard work on Chick-O-Roll over the last 

term. We would not have been able to 

complete this without you - we wish you all the 

best at Hunter Sports High School. The 

students have learnt a great deal about our 

allocated industry; egg and poultry. Please take 

the time to have a look at our journey on our 

blog; 

https://northlakesarchibull2017.wordpress.com/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Louky Parkes 

Head Teacher Support Unit (Rel.) 

 

R U OK Day 

Northlakes High recently participated in R U 

OK Day? to support well-being. Please see the 

link below for resources that are useful. 

 

https://www.ruok.org.au/every-day-resources 

 

 
 

Term 4 

Term 4 commences on Monday 9th October 

It will be week A, please check your students 

have books, pens and all other equipment 

required for lessons. 

Uniform shop will be open on Friday 6th 

October 10-12pm 

 

 

 

 

 

Chloe Burns 

Maitland Gaol 

Archibull 

https://northlakesarchibull2017.wordpress.com/
https://www.ruok.org.au/every-day-resources


 

CANTEEN PRICE LIST 

Term 3/4, 2017 
ROLLS/LAVASH BREAD ɀ Sandwiches less 20c  OTHER 

Chicken JJs 

 

 1 00 

Chicken Salad Lavash 4.50 Hellow Pandas   .70 

Salad Lavash 3.20 Snakes   1.00 

Chicken, Lettuce & Mayo 4.00 Mentos 1.50 

Salad (beetroot, tomato, carrot, lettuce) 3.40 Chips (29g) 1.00 

Ham 3.00 Soothers 2.00 

Roast Beef 3.00 Snaps G/F 1.20 

Chicken 3.60 HOT FOODS  

Ham Salad 4.00 Nuggets (4) G/F 2.00 

Roast Beef Salad 4.00 Garlic Bread 1.50 

Chicken Salad 4.50 Pie (plain) 2.70 

Egg & Lettuce 3.00 Sausage Roll 2.20 

Cheese & Tomato 2.80 Chicken & Corn Roll 2.00 

Meat & 1 Filling 3.30 Pizza Roundas 2.40 

Meat & 2 fillings 3.60 Chicken Burger (lettuce + mayo) 3.70 

Toasted sandwiches + 40c  Chicken Burger + Salad 4.30 

Salad Box (beetroot, tomato, lettuce, carrot, 

celery) 

2.50 Cheese & Spinach roll 2.20 

Pasta Salad 2.50 Veggie Burger (lettuce + mayo) 3.70 

Fruit Salad (seasonal) 2.00 Veggie Burger + Salad 4.30 

  Chicken Wrap (tomato, mayo + lettuce) 3.70 

EXTRAS  Lasagne 3.00 

Eggs .50 Pizza (cheese/BBQ chicken/supreme, ham & 

pineapple) 

2.50 

Onion .10 Cheese & bacon roll 1.50 

Cheese .50 TERMS 2 & 3 only 

Chicken, Cheese & Bacon, Mushroom, Curry and 

Potato pies 

 

3.20 

Roast Beef 1.20 Chicken Gravy Roll 4.30 

Ham 1.20 Roast Beef Gravy Roll 4.30 

Chicken 1.50 Meatball Sub 4:30 

  Chicken & Beef Noodles 2.20 

  DRINKS  

  Hot Milo (terms 2 & 3 only) 1.50 

Mustard .30 Jelly Cups   .50 

Curry .30 Jelly Custard 1.00 

Sweet Chilli Sauce .30 Moove ɀ Small ɀ 300ml 2.00 

Tomato sauce .30 Soft Drinks ɀ Diet Coke, Coke Zero, Diet Sprite, Diet 

Vanilla Coke 

3.50 

BBQ Sauce .30 Dare 3.20 

Mayonnaise .20 Oak ɀ Small ɀ 375ml 2.00 

Beetroot .50 Oak ɀ Large ɀ 600ml 3.00 

Celery .40 Plain Milk ɀ Small ɀ 300ml 1.20 

Lettuce .50 Plain Milk ɀ Large ɀ 600ml 1.60 

Tomato .50 Pump water 

Pump water - Flavoured 

2.50 

3.00 

Carrot .40 Small Juice 2.00 

  Large Juice Macquarie 2.50 

  Macquarie Valley Juice (medium) 2.00 

  Mineral Water 1.50 

  Water 1.50 

Prices subject to change without notification  

Minimum $5 EFTPOS As of the 1st September 2017 there will be a 20 cent charge per transaction to use EFTPOS 
 

 

 

  



  

 
 

 


